
 

 

Cleveland, Thursday, November 4, 2021 

RE: SIXTY-EIGHTH WALES COVID-19 UPDATE 

Dear Residents, Employees and Family Members, 

Yesterday, the Minister of Health announced that unvaccinated healthcare workers must 

undergo mandatory testing at least three times per week, or they will be suspended 

without pay. As a result of this decision, COVID-19 vaccination will no longer be 

mandatory for current healthcare employees but will be required for any new hires. The 

Wales Home is grateful and congratulates all its employees for being fully vaccinated. 

Correction: CHSLD residents will receive Moderna and not Pfizer as a third dose.  

Nov. 5th: Wales Home residents will be vaccinated in the Main Living Room: 

ALL RESIDENTS MUST WEAR A SHORT SLEEVE SHIRT TIME 

Shaw 3, Shaw 4, Basement and Sub-basement apartments – Bring your 

Medicare card 

Also: Jennifer Hart (N1), Eva Converse (S1) and Pauline Gifford (M1) 

9:20 AM 

Shaw 1 and Manning 1  10:20 AM 

Shaw 2 and Manning 2 11:20 AM 

Central will be administered directly on the unit 1:00 PM 

CHSLD vaccines will be administered on each unit TIME 

Norton 3 – must wear a short sleeve shirt 1:45 PM approximate 

Norton 2 – must wear a short sleeve shirt 2:30 PM approximate 

Norton 1 – must wear a short sleeve shirt 3:15 PM approximate 

We will continue to provide you with regular updates, and we encourage you to contact 

us with questions or concerns. Thank you again for your support and cooperation. 

Sincerely, 

 

Brendalee Piironen 

Executive Director 

bpiironen@waleshome.ca 819-826-3266 extension 247 

mailto:bpiironen@waleshome.ca

